
  

 

 Annual CSO Notification - 2024 
 

This annual report serves as notice for all the Combined Sewer Overflows (CSOs) that occurred 
at the Center Road Pump Station in Avon Lake from January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024. 

Long-Term Control Plan and Updates:  

In 2019, Avon Lake Regional Water successfully completed its Long-Term Control Plan by 
eliminating all combined sewers in the City of Avon Lake. Avon Lake Regional Water’s collection 
system is no longer a combined sewer system. 

In 2020, at the request of Ohio EPA, Avon Lake Regional Water’s Center Road Pump Station will 
remain a combined sewer overflow (CSO) location until completion of the monitoring period 
(2021), per its Long-Term Control Plan.  

In 2022, at the request of Ohio EPA, Avon Lake Regional Water submitted an Evaluation Report 
summarizing the results of the monitoring program.  

To date, Avon Lake Regional Water continues to monitor its entire collection system to 
determine what, if any, future work is necessary to prevent possible overflows.   

2024 CSO Information:  

Avon Lake Regional Water did not have a wet weather flow CSO event at the Center Road Pump 
Station in 2024.  Avon Lake Regional had no dry weather CSO events. For more information, 
please visit: https://avonlakewater.org/about-us/about-the-avon-lake-water-reclamation-
facility/  

Avon Lake Regional Water Contact Information: 

Chief Utilities Executive:   Water Reclamation Facility Manager: 

Robert K. Munro      Ryan Hill 

201 Miller Road     180 Shields Road 

Avon Lake, Ohio 44012    Avon Lake, Ohio 44012 

440-933-6226      440-933-3185 

Operator of Record for the Collections System: Ryan Hill 
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